
QUESTION OF THE WEEK, WEEK 25 (21–25.6.2023) 
NUMBER OF RESPONDENTS: 462 

The margin of error is 4 % and thereby the answers are considered to reflect the opinions of the population in Jakobstad. 

ADULTS ON TOWN DURING JAKOBS DAGAR/JAAKON PÄIVÄT 

The question of this week was about the Adults on Town group’s activities and the residents first 

got to answer the question whether they are interested in participating in the Adults on Town 

group’s activities:  

 

Only 12 per cent (56 persons) of the respondents were interested. Those interested received the 

following follow up question:” Would you like to join the Adults on Town group during Jakobs 

dagar/Jaakon päivät either on Friday 21.7 or Saturday 22.7?” 

 

 

 

12% (n = 56)

88% (n = 406)

Yes No

12% (n = 7)

88% (n = 49)

Yes No, the time doesn't fit. I might join later.
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12 per cent of the respondents (7 persons) signed up for Adults on Town during Jakobs 

dagar/Jaakon päivät. Those who responded no on the first question got on their part the 

question “Why not?”  

 

45 per cent of the respondents chose the alternative “I don’t have children in that age group and 

therefore this doesn’t concern me”, 9 per cent chose the alternative “This activity doesn’t interest 

me” and 4 per cent were too young to participate. 42 per cent chose the alternative “Other 

reason, what?” and the most common reasons were that they are too old or don’t have the health 

for it. Other common reasons were that they are not in town or are working, that they don’t have 

time or energy, that they have small children and are needed at home, or that they already work 

with youth. Some mention that they have taken part of the activity earlier and some mention fear 

as a reason for not participating. 

LOTTERY WINNER  

164 persons participated in the lottery and the winner of a roundtrip ticket to Mässkär with the 

Mässkär boat has been notified via email. Congratulations to the winner!  

NEXT STEP  

The Adults on Town group received seven volunteers for Friday or Saturday during Jakobs 

dagar/Jaakon päivät. Moreover, 49 persons mention that they might be interested in 

participating in the activity later. 

 

More information: 

Tiina Höylä-Männistö, chef för ungdomstjänster, tel: 044 785 1567, tiina.hoyla-

mannisto@jakobstad.fi  
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